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I need feedback from the SHARE Members on whether to encode the various symbols used in the status area of a 3270 terminal into Unicode and ISO/IEC 10646.

Background

Frank da Cruz of Columbia University (and the Kermit terminal emulation and file-transfer product) has requested that 8 characters used in the status area of a 3270 terminal be encoded into Unicode (and ISO/IEC 10646).  His objective is to encode them in Unicode/10646 so that vendors of 3270 terminal emulation software can have standard encoding of the characters to use in their respective products and so that font vendors will add glyphs for the characters in fonts.

At the December, 1998, meeting of the Unicode Technical Committee (UTC), I was asked to obtain comments from SHARE on this proposal to help the UTC to make its decision.  IBM was asked for an official position on this as well.

Recommendation

My personal recommendation is not to encode these symbols for the following reasons:

1. Terminal emulation software does not need to provide the exact shapes of these status symbols; it only needs to provide the status information.  

2. These characters are used only for the very specialized application of providing 3270 terminal status and are of limited value in a universal coded-character set.  Moreover, IBM does not include these shapes in its internal glyph registry and does not include them in any of its code pages.

With respect to this request, I have two questions:

a. Have SHARE Members submitted a requirement to IBM to provide the exact shapes of these status symbols in IBM’s 3270 terminal-emulation software?  (I suspect that SHARE has not submitted such a requirement.)

b. Are the symbols internal to the 3270 or are they transmitted from the 3270 controller to the terminal status area?  (An unofficial response form IBM is that they are not transmitted but are internal to the 3270.  However, IBM may be interested in coding them for purposes of documentation.) 

Please send your comments and concerns, both positive and negative, to me no later than March 30, 1999.
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